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September 2019 

Brothers, 
 

There are many things that a 
thriving Lodge does that shows 
them as prospering better than 
other Lodges, but one thing 
that cannot be neglected is the 
attendance of its members.   

We the officers and members of 
Hunter’s Paradise have prided 
ourselves as being warm and 
welcoming to our members 
and visitors. I am sure that not 
many may want to come down 
to a Lodge that strictly discuss-
es business and does not favor 
the softer side of Masonry, 
which is the fellowship.   

There is not a good way to 
measure the strength of the fel-
lowship. However, it is easier 
to feel we are doing the right 
thing when the Lodge has a 
large number of members and 

visitors on the sidelines. For 
this reason, I know we are do-
ing well because I see many 
faces in seats at our Stated and 
degree meetings.   

Of course, we can still make 
room for more.  So, if you have 
not been to Lodge in a few 
months (or even if you have), 
please come on down and see 
what your new and old friends 
are up to.  Hunter’s Paradise 
#85 Lodge has over 100 mem-
bers and it is your Lodge. 
Therefore, without you there it 
just does not feel the same. We 
miss you and have not seen 
you in a while, so come down 
and say “Hello”.  

Please remember that a house 
is not a home without the 
members of its family.  There-
fore, we need you to make our 

(Bill Enloe, WM continues on page 3) 

HUNTER’S PARADISE  
LODGE #85 

Greetings from the East… 
Worshipful Master William Enloe, PM  

Upcoming  Activities 
Watch for update emails 

from the Worshipful Master  

Sept. 23nd  7:00 pm   
Stated Meeting opens on 1st De-
gree. All Masons welcome! 

Oct. 7th - 6:30 pm 
Officer Planning Meeting - all 
invited 

Oct. 14th  - 6:30 pm  
Practice for Officers and other 
interested in learning.  Mentors 
will be available. 

Oct. 21st - 6:30 pm  
3rd Degree night, come join the 
fun! 

Oct. 28th - 7:00 pm   
Stated Meeting open on 1st De-
gree. All Masons welcome! 

Hunter’s Paradise Lodge #85  
Sickness and Distress  

1 

Hunters Paradise Lodge No. 85 
P.O. Box 1545 

Mesa, AZ 85211-1545  

2 Hunter’s Paradise Lodge #85  
 2019 officers 
elected and appointed  

2From the West,  
Senior Warden  

 Mark Brown, PM 

From the East: 
 Worshipful Master 
 William Enloe, PM 

1 

From Z Secretary’s Desk: 
 PM George Mather 

2 

Grand Lodge Christmas Party 
Sunday, December 7th 

in the Shrine Auditorium 

3 
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Brethren All, 

This is a tough topic. We have 
107 members and 5 working 
Candidates. We miss each and 
everyone that we do not see at a 
practice, installation, stated 
meeting, Degree or special 
event. 

Where are the affiliated mem-
bers that joined Hunters Para-
dise because they wanted to be 
here instead of at the Lodge 
they belonged to. Now too 

many of them do not attend 
here. 

Sponsors are not attending 
after they bring in a new candi-
date. Eventually the new Mas-
ter Mason becomes one of the 
missing. 

We get out of the organiza-
tions what we put into them. 
Have we learned what Mason-
ry is and what it can do for us 

 

(Z Secretary continued on page 3) 

From the Secretary’s Desk… 
By George “Z-Klown” Mather, PM  

Hunter’s Paradise  
Lodge #85 - 2019 Officers  

(elected or appointed ) 
 

Worshipful Master 
William J. Enloe, PM 

480-861-2440 

Senior Warden 
 Mark L. Brown, PM 

480-220-0209 

Junior Warden 
William B. Wright 

480-822-9242 

Treasurer 
Leo R. Balthazor 

602-740-5635 

Secretary 
George S. Mather, PM 

480-254-5328 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Senior Deacon 
Gary F. Dates, Jr. 

520-568-6959 

Junior Deacon 
Jonathan R. Whisenhunt 

602-721-5098 

Senior Steward 
Andre` L. Bourgeois 

602-885-6877 

Junior Steward 
Sean K. McGraw 

248-895-2662 

Marshal 
James A. Poage 

602-359-8888 

Tyler 
James L. Hoover, PM 

602-284-5279 

Chaplain 
Scott M. Garzuzi 

480-202-8745 

Lodge Education Officer (L.E.O.) 
Leo R. Balthazor  

602-740-5635 

 
Greetings from the West, 

One aspect of the Lodge that I 
enjoy the most is spending time 
with the Brethren; good men 
from a diverse walk of life, a 
friendly smile, the grip of a 
handshake, conversation over 
dinner or on the sidelines to cel-
ebrate your good news and con-
sole the not-so-good.   

Unfortunately, life happens!  
Whether it is a situation of sick-
ness or distress, a conflict with 
our normal vocations or the pri-
orities of our families, the oppor-
tunity to attend meetings is chal-
lenged with other priorities.  
While we miss your presence, 
that doesn’t mean we haven’t 

forgotten you; hoping all is well 
and, if not, is there is anything 
the Lodge or your fellow Breth-
ren could do. 

If you haven’t been able to at-
tend a Lodge meeting recently, 
we’d like to hear from you.  Let 
us know your situation 
(MarkBrownAZ@live.com).  We 
want you to be a part of the 
Lodge, whether through Lodge 
meetings or social gatherings 
that are being considered.  Re-
member, Brotherly Love and Re-
lief are 2 of our principal ten-
ants. 

Fraternally, 

Mark Brown 
Senior Warden 

On the Level… 
By Mark Brown PM,  Senior Warden 
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family complete by coming 
down and tell us how you are 
doing.  We want to know what 
you have been up to lately and 
we want to hear all the new and 
exciting things you have done 

during the summer.  We would 
love to hear about the different 
things your family has been do-
ing, so we can include them in 
our family’s thoughts. You are a 
vital member to this family and 
we are not whole without you.  

Come on down with the rest of 
you family, 

 
Bill Enloe PM 
Worshipful Master 2019 

(WM Enloe ‘s article continued) 

in our lives? Do we practice be-
ing a Master Mason? 

I know all the above sounds 
cruel and harsh. Brotherly love 
and truth is what we all want. 
We want our Members to at-
tend Lodge as often as they can 
but how many really put forth 
the effort to even put us on the 
calendar as a reminder. We 
each learn something new by 
attending and sharing with our 
Brothers. 

Is your Lodge doing every-
thing it can to encourage you to 
attend? If we do not get feed-
back how will we know? Please 
tell us in 25 words or less why 
you are not attending Lodge. 

I would like to say that I have 
seen everyone of our Members 
each year at a Lodge meeting or 
special event. As a Member you 
are our life blood and the heart 
of our being. 

Sincerely and Fraternally, 

George Mather PM 
Z secretary 

(Z Secretary’s article  continued ) 

“Believe in yourself! Have faith in your abilities! Without a humble 

but reasonable confidence in your own powers you cannot be suc-

cessful or happy.”   Norman Vincent Peale 


